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Hon. Cecil Burgess, Chairperson of the ad hoc Committee on the Protection of Information Bill

c.c Hon. Committee Members

Parliament 

Cape Town

12 November 2010

Dear Mr Burgess,

We write to you on behalf of the Right2Know Campaign, a civil society coalition of over 400 organizations and 11 000 individuals, who have come together to oppose the passing of the Protection of Information Bill, as tabled.

We are very concerned at the apparent haste with which you are approaching the processing of this Bill. There are a number of issues which need to be thoroughly ventilated on a policy level, which are not being addressed adequately.

In particular the issues around the protection of whistleblowers, and the consequences of such amendments for the publication of information must be dealt with adequately. The debate on this issue has thus far been inadequate, and you have not allowed proper discussion of alternative drafting on this point. We have drafting which we wish to submit.

Other issues which we have raised, have not been dealt with, or drafting has not been supplied, by the Committee broadly, or the majority party draft changes, are:

· Limiting secrecy to core state bodies in the security sector such as the police, defence and intelligence agencies.

· Not applying penalties for unauthorised disclosure to society at large, only those responsible for keeping secrets.

· An independent body appointed by Parliament, and not the Minister of Intelligence, should be the arbiter of decisions about what may be made secret. 

We also are all aware that the issues around congruence with PAIA have not been dealt with, and need careful consideration. A number of other issues such as the costing of the Bill, and tagging, have not been discussed in Committee. We submit that a ‘ruling’ from the Speaker on this issue is insufficient, and the matter should be debated in Committee.

We draw your attention to the requirement for public participation in the process of passing legislation, and remind you of the reasoning of the Cobnsitutional Court as follows

As this Court held in New Clicks, “[t]he Constitution calls for open and transparent government, and requires public participation in the making of laws by Parliament and deliberative legislative assemblies.”  The democratic government that is contemplated in the Constitution is thus a representative and participatory democracy which is accountable, responsive and transparent and which makes provision for the public to participate in the law-making process.

We acknowledge that public hearings took place, but believe that given the far reaching implications of the Bill for South Africa’s democracy a second round of hearings is needed to silicate input into the new draft of Bill once it is agreed by your Committee. Further, many organisations did not make submissions on the Bill, as they were not aware of the process. They have raised this issue in the campaign, and called for a reopening of the process for further submissions, as they feel their voices have not been heard.

We request that you develop a more deliberate, and coherent plan for dealing with these issues, and set this out in Committee.

The Right2Know Campaign will continue to mobilise and organise South Africans to engage the Parliamentary process and defend our hard won democratic rights. 

We look forward to your response. 

Regards,

Mark Weinberg

Coordinator for the Right2Know Campaign. 

